

OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL

B. N. COLLEGE

PATNA UNIVERSITY ASHOK RAJ PATH, PATNA-800004

Web: www.bncollegepatna.in Tel: +91612-2300619 (O)

NAAC ACCREDITED "B" "GRADE

Dr. Rajkishore Prasad Principal E.mail: profrkishore@yahoo.com

ACTION TAKEN ON FEEDBACK REPORT

Details of the feedback, received from teachers, students, alumni and stakeholders have been discussed in the meeting of all Heads of different regular courses and Co-ordinators of all vocational courses from time to time and following actions have been taken to act accordingly in the benefit of the Institution and the students.

Actions on teacher's feedback:

- Most of the teachers regularly visit and pay their time in library. Many teachers agree that prescribed books are available in their library but many disagree. It means that they need funding to purchase and update their library with prescribed books. The college will provide necessary books whenever funds are available. Also, the library will be updated with e-books and e-journals for further knowledge.
- Only few teachers from the Institution directly participate in curriculum designing which is done at University level through Academic Council. So, grievances of most of the teachers regarding curriculum designing etc., will be communicated to the University Officials for making necessary amendment.
- 3. Many teachers (64%) agree that infrastructural facilities are OK in the department but few (18%) disagree: Steps have been taken to upgrade infrastructural facilities. Massive repair work has been carried out in the entire college to bring the basic infrastructural facilities at par with the best one in the state. Cleaning and plantation work has been done despite the shortage of permanent staffs. For this many contractual workers have been employed from time to time and will be employed again if needed.
- 4. Most of the younger teachers are computer friendly and only few senior teachers are inexperienced about ICT facilities. So they are advised to train themselves in appropriate refresher courses and at personal level. After training, they are also advised to implement new techniques of teaching such as ppt. presentation, group discussion, learner's participation, and other modes of experimental learning.
- 5. Teachers are encouraged to bring funding through various research proposals.

Action taken on Biotech course:

Course co-ordinator and the teachers of UGC Centre of Vocational Education in Biotechnology are advised for more improvement in the methodology and the content for their better career.

Action taken on Botany course:

As per the feedback given by the students of Botany Hons. Part-III, they are not satisfied with the curriculum as well as the teaching method. Perhaps this was due to very old traditional content of the curriculum. Teachers as well as HoD are advised to adopt interesting way of teaching and more field work.

Action taken on Chemistry course:

Relevance and learning value of project/report of Paper-I, II, II and IV need attention. Some students believe (< 10 %) that these syllabi are not very relevant and therefore they should be modified.

